
 

 

 

Coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak – updated situation at the Frejus 
tunnel  

Italy - France  

On 25 June, SFTRF and SITAF decided to amend the rules on access to the Fréjus 
Road Tunnel for Euro 3 and Euro 4 goods vehicles over 3.5 tonnes. It was decided at 
first to ban these vehicles from using the tunnel as of 1 July 2020. However, in the 
context of the current Covid-19 pandemic, there is now a derogation of this rule. 

From 1 July until 30 September 2020, Euro 3 and Euro 4 goods vehicles over 3.5 
tonnes can still drive through the Fréjus Road Tunnel provided that the vehicle 
owners have already ordered replacement greener vehicles (Euro 5 or Euro 6). A 
declaration has to be filled out (in Italian, French or English). 
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https://www.iru.org/apps/cms-filesystem-action?file=/flashinfo/circ225.pdf

